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YORK EAST ROTARY BOARD MEETING 
Board Meeting on Thursday, June 8, 2017  

7:30 a.m. @ Brewery Products  

 

York East Board of Directors 2016/17  
President:                    Greg Kern  
President Elect: Tom Kelley 
Treasurer:  Diane Yocum 
Secretary:  Betsy Buckingham 
Past President: Linda Gorter 
Joanne Bankos – Community Service Chair  
Cathy Bene – Public Relations Chair 
Victoria Dick – Rotary Foundation Chair  
Bill Gierasch – Club Administration Chair             
Becky Kroft – Golf Outing Co-chair w/Tom Pokopec  
Friedel Liebe-Elser – Membership Chair 
At large members: 
Krista Blasser Angie Hartman   
Hunter Mink        Kris Pollick 
   

Programs 
 

6/6  Gordon Weith: PA Wounded Warriors 
6/13 The Budweiser Clydesdales AT Brewery Products 
6/20  The York County Quick Response Team 
6/27  David Godfrey: The York County Sheriff’s 
Department – K9 Division 
 
 
 
 

           
 
          
           June Birthdays 
       6/11………………………………Blair Ansell 
       6/11………………………………Pete Lutz 
       6/15……………………………..Chris Izzo 
       6/16……………………………..Jim Walters 
       6/17………………………………Becky Kroft 
       6/25………………………………Joe Hackett 
       6/27………………………………Roger Dick 
       6/29………………………………Jin Jou Meighen 
        
      
 *If your June birthday is not listed, please contact 
 Betsy Buckingham at bbuckingham@susquehannaheritage.org  

 

Greeters 
6/6……………………………………...…………..Wendy Keesee  
    ……………………………………………..........Janice Hendler 
6/13……………………………………………......Tim Koller 
…………………………………………………….…..Cher Kondor 
6/20…………………………………..…………....Becky Kroft  
   ………………………………..…….….………….Jack Krug 
6/27…………………………….………………..…Todd Kurl 
   ……………………………………………...........Ted Lekawa 
7/4……………………………………...…………...NO MEETING  
    …………………………………………….......... 
7/11…………………………………………….…...Pete Lutz 
……………………………………………………..…..Ben Marchant  
 
        

  Invocators 
6/6………………………………………..………...Don McVay 
6/13………………………………….……………..Hunter Mink  
6/20………………………………………...........Randy Nauman  
6/27……………………………..……………….…Jim Norton  
7/4………………………………………..………...NO MEETING 
7/11………………………………………………….Lydell Nunn 
    
 
REMINDER: If you are unable to serve as greeter or invocator 
PLEASE find a replacement and notify Betsy Buckingham.   
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A message from President Greg Kern 
 

 
 

As I near the end of my year as President, I look 
forward to the days when I don’t have to worry 
about the various things that a President typically 
has to deal with.  Having said that, I am not one to 
just walk away and leave anything unfinished.  Even 
though the end of a Rotary Year may not be as 
significant to you, I want you to feel the same.  As a 
club, we have a number of items that we should 
really focus on through this last month. 
 
Lew Elicker was kind enough to remind us that we 
should be making our EREY (Every Rotarian Every 
Year) contributions to the Rotary Foundation.  
Typically, we ask that each Rotarian give $100.00 to 
the annual fund.  You do not have to give $100.00, if 
you can give $20, $10, $5 that is fine.  Any 
contribution will keep you moving toward your Paul 
Harris Fellow.  Our club has many Paul Harris and 
multiple Paul Harris Fellows and we will be 
recognizing those that have achieved this status on 
June 6th.  Please consider making a contribution to 
the Foundation prior to the June 30. 
 
Our golf outing is driving them straight and long!  
Even though we have raised more money this year 
than any other year, don’t think that is enough.  We 
talk about how this money goes to our charity (this 
year it is Make-A-Wish) but the money raised is also 
used by our club.  There are local projects as well as 
international projects that get funded from the 
money we raise from our golf outing.  Matching 
money that is given to you when you make a 
contribution to the Foundation comes from our 
outing, money that is given to the student that we 
select as a scholarship recipient comes from our 
outing, money that is used to sponsor students that 
attend RYLA comes from our outing.  There are 
other projects and events that we can participate in 
if we were able to raise even more.  So even though 
we are 3 weeks away from our outing and we have  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
set a new record, don’t stop!  More money from this 
event allows our club to do more. 
 
I have enjoyed working with you and serving as 
President of our club.  You should be proud of the 

many accomplishments we have made throughout 
this year.  Keep it up! 
 
 

Greg 

Greg Kern 

President, York East Rotary 2016/17    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


